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Comments:

I am surprised by omitting from the California Legislative Platform opposition to this session’s

Bills aimed, again, at eliminating both single-family Zoning and neighborhoods in California.

SB 50 is back in piecemeal form. Senator Wiener again proposes that converting single-family lots
into luxury market-rate multi-units will increase affordable housing. To the contrary, this is an
enormous gift to speculative developers cloaked in the guise of “trickle down housing”. Luxury

multi-unit housing on formally single-family lots has nothing to do with producing affordable

housing.

The worst of the Bills is SB 9. SB 9 replaces single-family homes with up to 6-units by right,
including one by right subdivision, and 8-units with some local control. Are historic neighborhoods
protected? Yes, to some extent. Will most single-family neighborhoods survive? No. Is more “local
control” lost? Yes.

Our city-wide unique single-family neighborhoods distinguish Pasadena. As part of the Platform,
Pasadena should advocate for their survival. Why oppose SB 9 and related Bills now? They are in

Committee and are more easily defeated or changed now.
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